

RAINE'S FOUNDATION SCHOOL

A Voluntary Aided Church of England School

Approach Road, London, E2 9LY
Tel: 020 8981 1231 Fax: 020 8983 0153
e-mail: success@rainesfoundation.org.uk
Website: www.rainesfoundation.org.uk
Headteacher: Rob Hullett BSc NPQH

Head of Learning Bulletin - Friday 2nd February 2018

Whole School Messages:

- We are concerned about punctuality to lessons. We will be having a big drive to improve this after half term which will involve staff being asked to add minutes late onto the register, students will then be given detentions. More on this next week in assemblies, you've been warned!
- Uniform is slipping again, this is advance notice that after half term any student not in full uniform will be sent home until such time that this is rectified.
- Reports for Years 8, 9 and 11 will be posted home in time for half term. If students do not receive these by the time we return to school they should see Mr Metcalfe, or get their parents to email him.

Year Team Messages:

- Parents' evening is next Thursday 8th February. It starts at 4.30pm and runs till 7pm. Please make sure your parents are aware of this event.
- Options evening is being held on Wednesday 21st February. Please let your parents know that this event is happening. It is an important opportunity to find out what you would like to be studying in Y10.
- A big well done to the following achievement leaders last week:
 - o Poppy and Joella 9F = 10 Positives each
 - o Gabija 9M = 9 Positives
 - Basma, Nafatiti and Mutasim = 8 Positives.
- Finally a very impressive sporting performance for two Y9 Boys. Last week Isaac Warren and Michael Brown took part in the borough Table Tennis finals for the U15s. As part of a team of five they triumphed with a 5-3 win over Oakland's school to bring home the trophy. A big well done to Michael and Isaac.







